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Calendar & Flyers are on the 
EVENTS Page on our Website 

In son Monthly Meetings hae 
resumed                   

Monthly Meetings are held 
at 7:00 pm on the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month: 

Meeting Locations: 
“The Spot on Lakeshore” 
7272 Lakeshore Blvd 
Mentor, OH 44060 
 
 
Summer picnic meetings 
June, July, August, & 
September:  
Concord Woods Park 
11211 Spear Road,  
Concord Township, OH 
  
You’re Always Invited!!    
Bring a friend or a new 
potential member! 

2023 CCA Officers  

Chairman:  
Bill Faunce 

competitioncorvette@gmail.com 
 
Membership Director:  

 Dave Turner 

Activities Directors:  
Gary/ Sue Maddle 
 
Treasurer:  
    Dave Ryan  

 

     Director of Publications  
     Ken Deken 

kfdeken@sbcglobal.net  

Secretary: 
Carol Rinehart  
 
 
Governor: 
Tom Boyadjis 
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MEETING CALL TO ORDER BY BILL FAUNCE 

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER ON THE  10TH OF JANUARY AT 7 PM BY BILL FAUNCE AT THE 
SPOT RESTAURANT.  33 MEMBERS WERE IN ATTENDANCE.  A MOTION TO WAIVE THE READING OF 
THE MINUTES FROM THE DECEMBER MEETING WAS RAISED, SECONDED, AND APPROVED. 
TREASURERS REPORTBY DAVE RYAN 

Dave Ryan reported finances remain in good order. If anyone wants details, they can contact 
Dave.  

A Motion to accept the treasurer’s report was seconded and passed.  

An audit will be done in the coming weeks for a budget review by member volunteers Mickey 
Downs and Ginger Nagy with Dave Ryan. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT BY DENNY SCHULZ 

We currently have 80 members for 2024 including 2 new members that joined this month!  

Welcome Greg Thurier and Pam O’Connell who will be bringing their 2016 Z06 to join our family. 

A Member Roster can be obtained from Dave via email or text  (dtsautomotive@att.net or       
(440)251-2541.  This document is for members only and not to be shared for personal and 
security reasons.  

  ACTIVITIES REPORT  

Our annual Birthday Party” will take place on Friday, 26th of January at the Lost Nation Club 
Lounge from 6pm till 10pm.   

Also planned events this year will include Skee Ball tournaments at Mentor Winking Lizard, our 
“Drive n’ Dine” cruises scheduled for the last Thursday of the month May thru August.  
Information will be provided ahead of events for those interested. 

We are also looking into having an “ECLIPSE” party on April 8th for the “once in a lifetime” 
experience.  Details will be forthcoming.  

SUNSHINE REPORT   

Very sadly we have lost our longtime friend and club member, Dale Snyder, who passed to 
eternal life on New Years Day. Our prayers are with him and his family. 

Mentor Brunner Funeral Home will have a visitation on February 9th 5-7 pm and his “Celebration 
of Life” will be on February 10th at 10:00 am at Mentor United Methodist Church. 

 
PUBLICATIONS REPORT BY KEN DEKEN 

I apologize to our new Board members that I did not get the pictures updated this month. I will 
work on that for February. I now have pictures from Tom and from Carol. Dave, Gary and Sue, I 
need your pictures for the Newsletter and the Web pages. Thanks. 

If any of our new members are not getting the “MailChimp” emails, please send an email to 
kfdeken@sbcglobal.net and I will get you added to the list.  
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GOVERNOR’S REPORT  BY TOM BOYADJIS 

As a reminder, the Regional Banquet will be March 9th and we have been asked to donate a 
raffle basket valued at approximately $100. and if we could submit photos of our members 
taken at events this past year. They are intending to have a slide show loop play during the 
banquet. If anyone has copies of photos they want to submit, let me know by the December 
club meeting. 
 
The regional Banquet will be March 9th at the Doubletree in Avon.  
 
The link to the region events website is shown below: 
http://eornccc.org/#events  

 

The 2024 Convention will be May 13-18, 2024 in Joplin, MO.  Registration opens Feb. 1st. 

Information can be obtained on web site. 

 

The link to the National Corvette Museum Ambassador section on the website is HERE. 

 
JUNE 15-16 weekend we will hold three (3) sanctioning events on Saturday in conjunction with 
Corvette Cleveland (they will sanction the other four) and (7) seven of our own sanctions on 
Sunday at Painesville Speedway.  Upcoming information will be posted as we get closer to the 
event. 
 
CHARITY NEWS  
 

A unanimous vote for a $500 donation to the Lake County Salvation Army and to the Fairport  

See our website for volunteer opportunities as they become available. 

(And special thanks to those who volunteer to lead and work at our autocross events as these 
provide the funds we are able to donate to our charities!) 

OLD BUSINESS 

New officers took the reins in January. These include the following: 

Chairman, Bill Faunce; Treasurer, Dave Ryan; Membership, Dave Turner; Secretary, Carol 
Rinehart; Governor, Tom Boyadjis; Activities, Gary & Sue Maddle; and Publications, Ken Deken. 

Thanks to each one of you! 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
The Wiles are currently planning another cruise thru the winding scenic roads in southeast Ohio. 
Contact Rick for information and dates for the great getaway. 
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NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting will be at The Spot restaurant (7272 Lakeshore Boulevard, Mentor) on the 14th 
of February. Join us for dinner at 6PM. The meeting begins at 7:00 p.m. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM. 

Minutes were submitted, by Carol Rinehart, our new Secretary. Thanks, Carol! 

 


